COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON THURSDAY 19th MARCH 2018 at 6.30pm 
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

E.H. Lewis (Vice Chairperson)

C Roach
T Cook

G Jones

Clerk:              
Joanna Howell, CC Cave and Mr Mike Clogg (VoG Highways Officer)
   Apologies:       
Cllr P Graham-Woollard  (Chairman)

In the absence of the Chairman, it was agreed that Cllr Lewis as Vice Chairman would chair the meeting. 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
None at this point  

3. DISCUSSION WITH M CLOGG (HIGHWAYS OFFICER) 
Cllr Lewis began the session by explaining to Mr Clogg that the Council had a number of issues to discuss, the main one being short term solutions in regards to road safety around the school. 

Mr Clogg explained that he needed to meet with Councillors and the headteacher on site at school time in order to observe the issues in situ and understand if there is anything that highways can help with.

Cllr Cook as a member of the Governing body of the school, provided a broad overview of the road safety issues.  Parking, visibility and control of traffic through the area especially during school pick up/drop off were of particular concern. Cllr Cook also provided an update of the discussions held at the February ordinary meeting with the Vale Education department. It was felt that it was very important that highways be engaged very early on in the process of the new school project.
Cllr Cook also explained the effect of the Redrow development entranceway on the informal one-way system.  

The headteacher of the school had indicated to Cllr Cook that the Vale Council would be performing a traffic survey.  Mr Clogg was happy to explore with the school and Council the use of a traffic survey however he wasn’t sure it would be that useful, he felt that site observations would give more of an indication of the conflicts in movement.  
Cllr Lewis stated that the best way forward would be members of the Council, the headteacher and Mr Clogg to meet at the school. AP Clerk to arrange
Cllr Lewis explained the issue with the wall of Glan Ynys having been built on the highway.  Mr Clogg confirmed that he was in receipt of this Council’s complaint on the matter and was in the process of investigating this complaint.  Based on the preliminary investigations done, there is likely to be some actions taken by the Vale Council, and legal advice was currently being taken. He will respond formally to the Council in this matter shortly. 
Finally, Cllr Lewis raised the matter of the non-adoption of the highway at The Vines.  Mr Clogg stated that he would investigate this matter, there could be a number of legal reasons why the adoption hasn’t progressed.  
4. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING
There was one member of the public present who did not wish to raise any matters. 
Cllr Roach had a personal question for the Council so declared her interest at this point and wished to act as a member of the public on a matter. 

She wished to request permission to place a removable storage container on the car park in the village for a short period of time (approx. 3-4 months)

It was agreed that as this car park was the responsibility of the Vale Council it was a requirement to get their permission.  The Council also felt that an informal survey of neighbouring residents would be suitable, Cllr Roach explained that she had done this.  It was agreed then that providing the Vale Council had no objection, this Council did not wish to raise any objection. 
5. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS
PCSO Angela Stone was not present and had not provided a crime report. 
6. CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS
CC Cave explained that visible services had taken £500k from their reserves and in addition approx. £1.5m was being provided for the resurfacing of rural roads.  There will be a consultation in order to determine the priorities of the rural communities in terms of road surfacing. 

CC Cave confirmed the Council tax increase of 3.9%.

CC Cave reported that she had been voted on as deputy mayor, which she would like to use as an opportunity to further promote the area. 

CC Cave had attended a number of recent events including at the local youth centre which she felt was incredibly useful and important.  She would encourage the Community Council to help support the group in its funding gap.  Cllr Lewis explained that the Council would definitely wish to help maintain the youth club and that the village hall association had also provided its support. 
Cllr Jones raised his concern on the state of the access to the recycling centre in Llandow.  CC Cave explained that the lease would not be renewed for this site and that there would be a new site across from the existing site. 

7. Consideration of data protection requirements including review of related draft documents
The Clerk explained that the new requirements would come in place on May 25th.  She had attended a number of training interventions and was awaiting further guidance from SLCC and OVW.  The Clerk confirmed that it was important that all Councillors had passwords on their computers and on their email accounts. 
Cllr Lewis referred the Council to the previously circulated draft privacy documents.  These were reviewed and it was proposed by Cllr Roach that these be approved this was seconded by Cllr Cook and agreed by all. 
8. Discussion and decision re response to consultation about review of town and community council sector in Wales 
Cllr Lewis referred to his previous circulated report and the notes of the engagement event that the Clerk had circulated. 

He did feel that it was beneficial for different Council’s to share a Clerk as this seemed to provide greater experience and knowledge.  This model could therefore be something suggested to the IRP.  He also referred to the Auditor General’s report where there were problems with the financial control in a number of the TCCs in Wales, this could be resolved with the sharing model and more training for Clerks. 
The other key point referred to powers over planning. As the Council did not suggest other points to add to the report, Cllr Lewis proposed that this Council send the comments as per his report.  This was agreed by all. 
AP Clerk to send report to IRP and copy in OVW
9. Consideration of draft information flyer
It was agreed to defer this item to the April meeting. 
10. Planning Matters 

The following planning applications were considered: -
2018/00151/FUL - 26, Heol Cae Pwll, Colwinston-  Proposed Garage Conversion to the Existing Property
After a short discussion specifically in relation to car parking problems it was agreed that an observation would be submitted indicating this Council’s concern, that should similar applications be sought in the estate there would be major issues with parking. 

AP Clerk to submit comment

25, Heol Cae Pwll, Colwinston- The conversion of a single integral non-habitable garage into a habitable dining room- APPROVED

11. Minutes of the previous Ordinary Meeting on February 15th 2018
The minutes of the ordinary meeting which took place on 15th February 2018 were reviewed. 

It was proposed by Councillor Cook that the minutes of this ordinary meeting be accepted; this was seconded by Councillor Jones and agreed by all.
The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Vice- Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 

AP Clerk to post minutes on website 
12. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
3.3 VoG Education Department – Cllr Jones was disappointed that the Vale Council appear to be no further forward with the road safety issue at the school than when this was raised last year with Mr Clogg.  He feels that nothing will happen in the short term until the school location is decided, this is not satisfactory.  The Council felt that hopefully provided the key stakeholders are present at the site meeting agreed with Mr Clogg, solutions may well result. 
This Council were disappointed that one of the key stakeholders (i.e. highways) did not appear to be aware of the 21st Century project for the school despite assurances at the February meeting that all Vale Council departments would work together on this project. 
AP Clerk to send the attendees of the Feb meeting from the Vale Council the list of meeting dates and ask for a report for each meeting regarding an update on the school project. 
12.3 CCTV – The Clerk was in the process of investigating whether the Vale Grant scheme might be suitable for obtaining monies towards CCTV.  There didn’t appear to be any other options for external grants, only for Churches. 
AP Clerk to continue to investigate the matter in terms of grants 

 It was agreed that it was important to get more specification information on what type of system would be appropriate.  

CC Cave wondered whether there might be case studies from other areas where they have tackled matters using CCTV.  She agreed to investigate with the Vale whether they knew of any such case studies. 
Cllr Jones didn’t feel that CCTV should be used in a village like Colwinston but did feel that the highlighting of ‘hot spots’ was appropriate and useful. 

In terms of dog fouling there was also an option suggested in terms of the marking of the dog faeces with florescent spray. 

AP Clerk to contact Keep Ogmore Clean who had a number of processes in place to combat dog fouling and littering. 
Point 4.0-Cllr Lewis reported that the Keep Wales Tidy Officer had supplied him with a number of items of equipment for litter picking, however there were still some items lacking which he planned to approach this Council about for funding.  However, there was still a problem with the lack of bins in the village. 

Point 15.3 – Replacement of the wall at the Redrow estate – Vale planning had confirmed that planning permission had been provided for this in September and would chase Redrow to get the work complete. 

AP Clerk to follow up with the Vale regarding the maintenance of the attenuation basin.

Point 15.4 -Playground Consultation- It had been confirmed that once the outcome of the grant application for the new playground was known, a consultation on design would take place.
Point 15.5 - Banking Complaint – The Clerk had followed up again on this complaint but was still awaiting a final decision, in the meantime it was agreed that she would bank the previous cheque received. 
AP Clerk to continue to follow up on the complaint

13. CLERK’S REPORT 

IRP Report – The Clerk summarised the key points from the document and a discussion took place regarding the proposed payment of Councillors for consumables.  

Cllr Cook proposed that as per the IRP recommendations a payment of £150 be provided to Councillors for consumables, however if individual Councillors wished to forgo the payment then they should provide notice of this in writing to the Clerk. The proposal was seconded by Cllr Jones and a vote taken. There were three votes in favour and one vote against. 
Cllr Cook proposed that this Council do not adopt the payment of £500 to selected Councillors to reflect extra duties, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 

AP Clerk to update expenses policy
Salt Bins- Investigations by the Clerk had revealed that the Vale Council only had one salt bin on their register and so this was the only one being maintained. The bins at the top of Church Lane and at the bottom of the hill of Church lane at the entrance to the Vines were not on the register.
AP Clerk to report to Vale Council
Correspondence – The Clerk had received the following correspondence: -

13/03/18- Email from OVW re innovative awards 

13/03/18- Email from VoG re Grit Bins

13/03/18- Email from VoG re Code of Conduct Training 

10/03/18- Email from M Cooke re ownership of roads complaint 

10/03/18- Email from Cllr Cook re ‘poo shaming map’

08/03/18- Email from Welsh Audit Office -link to survey

06/03/18- Email from R Thomas re comments on Council minutes 

05/03/18- Email from R Thomas re complaint on speed camera position

05/03/18- Email from OVW consultation on historic planning

05/03/18- Email from D Malley (payroll) re data protection guidance

04/03/18- Email with apologies and police report from PCSO Stone

04/03/18- Email from CC Cave re snow updates from VoG Council

01/03/18- Email from OVW – Funding support for clustering projects 

01/03/18- Email from H Maclehose re transfer of Village Book project

01/03/18- Email from Welsh Audit Office – copy of financial support guidelines report

01/03/18- Email from Strobe Design re website quote

28/02/18- Email from CRC- invitation to next Community Spirit workshop

28/02/18- Email from M Stoneham re application for Community Council co-option role

28/02/18- Email from Welsh Government re Llangan Hall grant application questions

27/02/18- Email from Keep Wales Tidy re working with community councils 

27/02/18- Email from IRP re annual report 

27/02/18- Email from OVW re Data Protection Toolkit 

24/02/18- Email from R Thomas re sign complaint

23/02/18- Email from Welsh Gov re review of communities

22/02/18- Email from OVW re February Bulletin 

21/02/18- Email from VoG re Strong Communities Fund

18/02/18- Letter from Vale Council re EOI CAT Application

15/02/18- Email from Mr C Hawkins re youth club

15/02/18- Email from IRP re newsletter

14/02/18- Email from Cllr Cook re School congestion update 

There was a short discussion on a number of items of correspondence, there was no new correspondence to add.

Finance

Funds as of 14/03/18 £14,171(cashbook) incl £3,095 lottery grant for Village Book.

Payments to be authorised 





Chq#
£

14/03/2018
Refund to Clerk Computer software share
18
22.5
This payment was approved and two signatories signed the cheque. 

14. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
No additional reports were made. 
15. Consideration and decision of Casual Vacancy Applications (closed session)
At this part of the meeting there were two items on the agenda that were not in the interest of the public to debate, therefore the rest of the meeting would be held in closed session and the one member of the public present was asked to leave. 
The Clerk provided the previously supplied information on each candidate. 

Cllr Lewis asked for Cllrs Cook and Roach to provide their feedback from their meetings with the three potential candidates for co-option. 

The Chair therefore asked for nominations for the two seats with proposers and seconders.
Cllr Cook would like to propose John Savery to co-opted as a councillor, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and a vote was called which was unanimously in favour.  
AP Clerk to contact Mr Savery and VoG Council 
Cllr Jones proposed Brian Morris to be co-opted as a councillor, this was seconded by Cllr Lewis and a vote was called which was unanimously in favour. 
AP Clerk to contact Mr Morris and VoG Council 

AP Clerk to contact all candidates with Council decision
The Chair therefore declared the following duly elected: Mr John Savery and Mr Brian Morris.
16. Discussion on Village Book project finalisation (closed session)

Cllr Lewis explained that he had received a number of questions from Mrs H Maclehose regarding the project which he had not been in a position to answer as they were a matter for the Council.  

The Council then discussed and concluded on these questions.

Cllr Graham-Woollard had also referred to the village book position in his Community Council article to the village newsletter. 
It was confirmed that the project needs to be formally cancelled with the HLF and the monies returned. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Monday 16th April 2018 at 7pm in The Sycamore Tree Inn. 
It was agreed that all meetings going forward would take place at 7pm. 
The meeting was closed at 8.45 pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL
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